
 

 
 

 
Council Update – Chief of Police 

April 25, 2016 
 

Chief's comments:  As you know, the new Deputy Chief is Ken Gough. The sergeant line up is: 
Sergeant Ron Kenefick on first shift, Sergeant Pete Brickey on Second shift, Sergeant Brent Otte on 
third shift, Sergeant Bernie Hanna on Swing shift, Sergeant Dawn Overly is the Administrative 
Sergeant and Sergeant Bob Holdren is the Detective Bureau Sergeant. 
 
We have three new police officers in our field officer training program. Two of those are new 
positions in 2016 and one of those is due to an officer retirement. Those three officers should be 
solo by June. We still have two police officer vacancies. Both are replacement officers for officers 
who left the agency or retired. We are working to fill those two vacancies.  
 
The part time dispatcher program is moving forward. We have created good governing policy 
and have received three applications so far.  
 
We are well prepared to enter into our typically busy season of summer, but always need to 
remind residents to lock their home, garage and car doors, turn the outside lights on at night, 
leave their valuables secure and out of sight and always call the police when they see anything 
suspicious or are the victim of a crime.  
 
Detective Sergeant Comments:  Detective Evans was assigned 9 cases and currently has 16 
active investigations. He issued one warrant, made one arrest on an outstanding warrant and 
testified at grand jury on a direct indictment. Detective Evans also submitted three other cases to 
the grand jury and attempted to work another warrant with negative results.  Detective Evans also 
issued another warrant and located that suspect at a Columbus homeless shelter. He arrested and 
interviewed that suspect before releasing him to a summons. In addition, Detective Evans has 
several identity fraud cases and issued six investigative subpoenas involving those investigations. 
  
Detective Kim was assigned 7 cases and closed 6 investigations over the past two weeks. He 
completed one subpoena, one search warrant and three juvenile “well-being” checks. Detective 
Kim also taught a class for the Montrose All Stars. Detective Kim was “called-in” to work on 
Saturday April 16 on a reported rape that occurred on Mayfield Pl. Detective Kim went to the 
hospital and interviewed the victim then brought the suspect to police headquarters for an 
interview. He then interviewed several of the victim’s family members and was able to determine 
the sex was consensual and the victim has made several of these claims in the past.   
  
Detective Tumblison was assigned 8 cases and closed 7 investigations. He issued one warrant and 
made one arrest on an outstanding warrant. Detective Tumblison solved a theft case from CVS 
but no charges were filed at CVS’s request. He also tracked down, interviewed, and charged the 



 

suspect from an assault that occurred at Speedway.  Detective Tumblison assisted in two lengthy 
interviews involving the 2014 homicide of Rudy Calmese.  He also attended a week long drug 
investigation class at the Columbus Police Academy. 
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Dates Calls	for	Service Reports Thefts Burglaries Robberies Arrests

1/1	-4/24/2016 7251 467 77 33 3 113

1/1	-	4/24/2015 7221 458 54 23 5 112

Dates Calls	for	Service Reports Thefts Burglaries Robberies Arrests

4/24/2015	-	4/24/2016 19623 1648 334 115 14 384

4/24/2014	-	4/24/2015 21867 1675 294 123 10 468


